PUBLIC SERVICES COMMITTEE
Council of the County of Maui

MINUTES
June 16, 2010
Council Chamber
CONVENE:
PRESENT:

9:03 a.m.
VOTING MEMBERS:
Councilmember Wayne K. Nishiki, Chair
Councilmember Joseph Pontanilla, Vice-Chair (out 10:29

a.m.; in 10:45 a.m.; out

11:20 a.m.)

Councilmember Jo Anne Johnson (in 9:14 a.m.)
Councilmember Sol P. Kaho'ohalahala (out 11:04
Councilmember Danny A. Mateo
Councilmember Bill Kauakea Medeiros

a.m.)

NON-VOTING MEMBERS:
Councilmember Michael J. Molina

EXCUSED:

Councilmember Michael P. Victorino

STAFF:

Scott Jensen, Legislative Analyst
Scott Kaneshina, Legislative Analyst
Clarita Balala, Committee Secretary

ADMIN.:
OTHERS:

Jeffrey T. Ueoka, Deputy Corporation Counsel, Department of the Corporation
Counsel
Bill Blietz
Rene Umberger, Hawaii Reef Fish Recovery Project
Mike Blietz
Kim Koch
Robert Wintner, Snorkel Bob's
Darrel Smith
Jocelyn Bouchard, Maui Humane Society
(8) additional attendees

PRESS: Akaku: Maui Community Television, Inc.
CHAIR NISHIKI: . . . (gavel). . . Public Services Committee will please come to order. Let the
record show the presence of Committee Members Sol Kaho'ohalahala.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Good morning, Chair.
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CHAIR NISHIKI: Council Chair Danny Mateo.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Good morning, Chair.
CI IAIR NISHIKI: Bill Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Aloha and good morning, Chair.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Joe Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Good morning.
CHAIR NISHIKI: And present with us is also...excuse me, Mike Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Good morning. Chairman.
CHAIR NISHIKI: And excused are Members Mike Victorino and Jo Anne Johnson. With
here...with us from Corporation Counsel, Jeff Ueoka.
MR. UFOKA: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR NISHIKI: And then my Committee Staff Scott Jensen, Scott Kaneshina, and Clarita
Balala. Public Testimony will be accepted on the items today shortly. Those wishing to
testify, please sign up with the Secretary. Testimony today will be limited to three
minutes. Those testifiers requested to state their name for the record and indicate who
they're representing. Today, Members, one item PS-25 relating to Aquatic Animal
Control. The Committee is in receipt of the following: 1) County Communication
No. 09-337, from Council Vice-Chair Mike Molina, transmitting a proposed bill entitled
"A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING CHAPTER 6.04, MAUI COUNTY
CODE, PERTAINING TO ANIMAL CONTROL". The purpose of the proposed bill is
to add additional definitions to the existing Animal Control Ordinance and to expand the
chapter to include animal cruelty protection for certain aquatic life.
And 2) Correspondence dated May 27, 2010, from Chair Wayne Nishiki, transmitting a
draft bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING TITLE 5, MAUI
COUNTY CODE, PERTAINING TO AQUATIC LIFE OPERATIONS". The purpose
of this draft bill is to establish a licensing regime for aquatic life operations. Although
both the proposed bill from Mr. Molina and my draft bill are directed at different sections
of the Code they share one common goal, to protect the fragile environment resources of
Maui County. Those resources are clearly under the assault of those who are taking
native fish from our coastal waters. It is the Chair's intent to review both hills and
possibly passage of the bill today. At this time I will be accepting public testimony. First
to sign up is Bill Blietz representing himself Mr. Blietz. He is to he followed by Rene
Umberger.
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...BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY...
MR. B. BLIETZ: Good morning, Mr. Chairman and Members. I represent myself, my family,
my sons, my grandkids, and even have a great grandchild. You know, I would like to
share a few things with you today, and the first thing is this. You folks don't have
exclusive jurisdiction to deal with any part of our lives that you want to deal with here.
You're, you're kind of governed by different phases of, of hierarchy, and it's like you
have a large room that you go into when you become a Councilman, and in that there are
many doors leading to different areas. The door that we, we need to talk about today is
aquatic and marine life. I go to that door and you know what I see on that door'? Kapu.
learned what that meant 35 years ago the first day I was here when I was looking for
property and I saw that sign. And I asked the person that was showing me the property
what does that mean'? He says it means keep out, forbidden, whatever you want to call it.
That's what the, that's what the door has that sign on, kapu. You say by...well, by what
authority? Well no one's ever mentioned this but, you know, you gotta read the
Hawaiian State Constitution. It's got some interesting privileges, and rights and
everything else involved in it. In one of them, it talks about the exclusive right of the
State having the right to regulate all marine and aquatic life.
Now Mr. Molina, years...last year submitted something to the County Corporation
Counsel. Is that correct? And he...you received back a 13-page memorandum involved
that I'm sure you folks have, have shared that. If you don't you can get on the internet
and find it, and I found it. So that kapu sign says by authority of what? The first thing
that's going to restrict you going into that room is the constitution, because it allows the
State to have jurisdiction over what you're trying to do. The second thing is once the
State is allowed to take over the management of that area they have passed State laws.
So you got the State laws to contend with, and then the important thing that you have to
deal with after that is the administrative laws and the Department of Land and Natural
Resources, the Division of Aquatic Resources. They have passed a bunch of regulations
regarding the permits, regarding the, the management. regarding the enforcement.
And after your last meeting here, there was a nice indication of--on the front page, by
Chris I Iamilton--of an article showing two officers. One was a volunteer and the other,
officer, and you know how much teeth they put in that enforcement? They all carry guns.
I didn't know that. And my, my sons have been stopped coming out of the waters and
they're, they're polite. They handle the, the regulation of what they're supposed to do.
But there's another door here and it says lawful regulation that you folks can be involved
in. And Charlie Maxwell last time gave it to you and nobody followed up on it. He told
you that the major problem on the reef situations is what? Runoff water, it's the dirt, it's
the toxic things in it, it's fertilizer, it's everything else that creates tremendous problems
for the reefs. You have jurisdiction to do that. And the second one is your wells, your
sewage wells. So the thing for you to do is probably try to act in the areas where you
have jurisdiction, and don't act in an area that kapu.
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Now in the opinion that Mr. Molina got, the County Council [sic] clearly says we believe
the counties are preempted by State statutes from regulating by ordinances the taking of
reef fish from State marine waters. And if you don't have that, you should have it. And I
also noticed that Mr. Nishiki's proposed ordinance has never been signed by the
Corporate Counsel...Corporation Counsel. I think he's probably had communication that
after giving them Mr. Molina the bill or the opinion he did that they have...that you have
no jurisdiction, but I, I don't know. I just humbly submit that to you.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you very much, sir. Any questions for Mr. Blietz? Seeing none,
thank you again. Rene Umberger followed by Mike Blietz.
MS. UMBERGER: Thank you. My name is Rene Umberger. I'm here with the Hawaii Reef
Fish Recovery Project. I want to thank you all so much for taking this important issue
up. I promise not to take much of your time this morning.
Just summarizing, the community has come to you asking that you do everything in your
power to protect our precious reef animals from the aquarium trade. The Hawaii State
law protecting all animals that aren't pests can guide this process. Simply stated, it says
that a person cannot treat an animal in any way that harms, injures, or kills it. I think
we've all had plenty of pets that died while under our care. Nothing lives forever. The
animals under my care were treated. seen regularly by vets, and lived a long time. None
of them were taken from a threatened ecosystem for my own personal enjoyment. When
it...with animals taken from our reefs for the aquarium hobby, the opposite is true. It's
precisely because of the stressful treatment by these collectors, dealers, and amateur fish
keepers that they start dying the minute they're taken from the ocean.
There's nothing we can do to try and educate the masses to stop buying our animals, but
today you can do something to protect them at their source, at least those right here
surrounding these islands in Maui County. The Humane Society of the U.S. and
International again has stood up and said should these bills be passed, the Humane
Society stands ready to assist the implementing agency in preparation of materials and
training of staff regarding humane treatment of fish.
Finally and most importantly, the most important point I want to make today, and that's
about underreporting. Underreporting, that's another word for lying about how much you
took and how much you sold. One has implication for our reefs, the other for tax
revenue. When the State department that issues commercial permits readily
acknowledges that underreporting--lying--is a major problem with the collectors, it draws
into question the ethics, integrity, and honesty of those in the industry. One example
from Maui comes from 2004 when the Maui dealers, the purchase reports clearly showed
that more yellow tangs and other fish were purchased than the collectors said they
collected and sold. Mahalo for doing everything you can to protect us from this renegade
industry that ignores the laws.
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CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you, Rene. Any questions for Rene? Seeing none, thank you. Let the
record show the presence of Committee Member Jo Anne Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Aloha.
CHAIR NISIIIKI: Good morning, Jo Anne.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Good morning.
CHAIR NISI IIKI: Mike Blietz followed by Kim Koch.
MR. M. BLIETZ: Mike Blietz, I'm from Haiku. I just...my testimony is I, I sent an e-mail off
to the lady who's in charge of the Maui Humane Society and I'd like to read to you...is
she here today? Do you mind if I read the--I'm Mike Blietz--do you mind if I read the
e-mail that I sent you? It's okay?
MS. BOUCIIARD: Yes.
MR. M. BLIETZ: Okay. Thank you. She says...well, she says my apologies in the delayed
response. I have been out of the office, and had a huge backlog in e-mails, et cetera, and
have been working through them. The Maui Humane Society does support the intent of
the bill, but we are concerned about our agency being identified as the ones to enforce it.
We do not have the expertise nor the resources to tackle something of this nature. Our
opposition to being the enforcing agency has been communicated to some of the
Members including Mr. Mike Molina who introduced the bill. I don't know if any of you
have seen the bill being proposed by Mr. Nishiki's office, but it is focused more on
permitting and allows enforcement to be done by Maui PD, Park Rangers, or Maui HS. It
is my understanding both bills will be heard today.
So ifMaui...if the Humane Society is not going to be the one to, to carry out his humane
bill, and he's known about it from the beginning, why are we in here wasting each other's
time? That's my question to everybody. Thank you.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you very much, sir. Any questions -COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Question.
CHAIR NISHIKI: --for the testifier? Kim Koch followed by...
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Chair? Chair? May I ask a question?
CHAIR NISHIKI: Question, Mr. Molina? I'm sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah. Thank you. Mr. Blietz, question, if you'd like to come
up.
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MR. M. BLIETZ: Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Well, thank you for your testimony. I guess you're speaking
on behalf of...is...just for clarity...
MR. M. BLIETZ: For myself. I have a saltwater aquarium.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah. But...
MR. M. BLIETZ: I'm guilty of having a saltwater aquarium.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: No, no. But you're reading the testimony of whom from the
Maui Humane Society?
MR. M. BLIETZ: Oh. from Ms. Bouchard. -COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Bouchard. Okay. Thank you. That's good.
MR. M. BLIETZ: --the administrating chief?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay.
MR. M. BLIETZ: She's here, the chief executive.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah, I know. I was going to ask if she could come up later
on and testify, offer her thoughts.
MR. M. BLIETZ: She's there, you could ask her.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah. Yeah. I know. But it's very unusual that she would
ask you to speak for her. But...

MR. M. BLIETZ: She didn't ask me. I went...
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Excuse me.

CHAIR NISHIKI: Okay. You know what -COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Hang on.
CHAIR NISHIKI: --can, can we -COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Let me just ask the question.
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CHAIR NISHIKI: --stop this -MR. M. BLIETZ: Okay.
CHAIR NISHIKI: --from occurring. You have a question?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yes, I do.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: He keeps interrupting me. But anyway, Mr. Blietz, thank you.
First of all we're not...we didn't even have a chance to talk about the bills last week,
because we had a large amount of testimony. So I just wanted to share with you while
you have the opinion of this as being a waste of time, we haven't even had a chance to
discuss it, and I couldn't even give my reasons for approaching this matter you...from the
Humane Society standpoint. So I just wanted to let you know we did have one meeting,
but there was no discussion about the two proposed bills. So that is why we're here
today. So this, in my opinion, is not a waste of time. We need to hash it out, hear all the
concerns, including yours, as well as those from the industry as well. So I just want to
make that clear. Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
MR. M. BLIETZ: Yeah.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you. Robert Wintner followed by...excuse me, Kim Koch followed
by Robert Wintner.
MS. KOCH: Hi, Council. I had testimony written, but after hearing some testimony two weeks
ago and testimony today, I thought I'd throw that to the wayside and just go from the
heart. You know, you hear a lot about people testifying saying there's no fish left on the
reef. Well, certain fish obviously don't live in certain places. You've got to know the
habitat these fish live in to find them. So a lady had mentioned she hadn't seen a
particular angel fish which is known as a deepwater fish, and she claimed to be a snorkel
guide. Obviously, she's never going to see this fish unless she goes down 100-150 feet.
So you've got to realize when people are giving testimony about what they see and what
they don't see, you've got to go...know where to go and look to find these certain items.
And, you know, you hear a lot about fish dying, fish dying within the first year. There is
scientific data that totally contradicts what's being said. It was definitely handed in, in
testimony two weeks ago, and this is just total nonsense. I've personally kept fish for
more than ten years thriving, and the hobby's come a long way in the last 15 years, and
mortality is just not an accepting option anymore. It just...you know, accidents do
happen, but for them to say that 95 percent of the reef fish die within the first year... if
that was the case I wouldn't be in business. Millions of people around the world
wouldn't own aquariums. So I think you need to take it for what it's worth and actually
do your own research, and maybe talk to the... some of the people that do keep these.
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We've heard a lot about the aquarium trade not being regulated which is nonsense. One,
you have to have a permit. There is a permit fee, and monthly reports do have to happen
or you are penalized in a monetary way. You know, the...everyone likes to say that the
aquarium collectors underreport. What is the reason behind them underreporting? It's a
totally legal operation. Why lie if you're not doing anything wrong? What's being done
is totally legal so there's no rhyme or reason for them to underreport. Hey, I take "x"
amount of fish. Why can't it be left at that? Why is there, you know, someone saying
oh, they're underreporting. Where are your facts to prove that someone's underreporting
or not underreporting? Because I'd like to see it. I speak with DAR on a regular basis,
and they will if you...any of the Council Members or officer...Mr. Nishiki would like to
contact them, they have a nice Excel spreadsheet that they can send over with reports of
how many aquarium collectors on each individual island, their individual take of fish and
invertebrates for, you know, a particular year or a monthly cycle.
So I would really ask that you guys be open-minded, look at both sides of the story. and
realize if you really wanted to protect the fish with regards to this animal rights bill you
might come up with some reasonable stuff. Not exposing the fish to air...everybody
knows the mahimahi and the malolo jump for fun. I mean are they injuring themselves?
Oxygen's in water, so exposing them to air I mean that's kind of asinine. So maybe look
at other ideas with regards to protecting the fish. Mow much ammonia is in the water
they're being kept with? Oxygen levels. Truly things that might try and preserve the
fish's life rather than some no-nonsense stuff that really can't be regulated, and the
people that you are asking to regulate this don't really have the ability or the funds to go
down this road. So I don't know, that's all I have to say. Sorry. It was off the chest. But
please be open-minded in this bill.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you, Kim. Any questions for Kim? Mr. Medeiros followed by
Jo Anne Johnson.
COUNC7II,MEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman. Thank you for your testimony this
morning. So, so you're, you're a, a collector of fishes from the reefs commercially to be
sold to customers?
MS. KOCH: No. I don't actually collect myself. I take care of the fish.

COUNCILMEMBFR MEDEIROS: So you're not a collector?
MS. KOCH: I'm not...
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: So you take care of the fish from a collector?
MS. KOCH: Yes.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Are you aware of where around the island of Maui
they collect fish for those purposes?
MS. KOCH: Yes. I'm...yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Can you tell us that, please?
MS. KOCH: It depends on what type of fish you're looking to collect. You know, everything
from a yellow tang to, you know, the red and yellow wrasse that they were holding signs
of that they've never seen, those guys have night-and-day habitats so it, you know, it
really depends on what type of fish you'd like to find, and, you know, you know the
habitat and where to go and look for that fish. I don't know as well as the collectors do
themselves.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
MS. KOCH: But, you know, it's kind of common knowledge when you keep them as to, you
know, how you house them based upon their natural habitat.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. So you're someone who takes care of the fish for
the...how many collectors do you service?
MS. KOCH: Do I -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: That you get the fish from.
MS. KOCH: --I guess obtain fish from? Two.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Two collectors?
MS. KOCH: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
MS. KOCH: And to my knowledge they're the only two active operating collectors on the
island.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Thank you for that information. Mahalo,
Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you. Jo Anne?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes. And, and I just, you know, my questions were along
similar lines too, 'cause we're trying to get some kind of idea of, I guess, factual basis for
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what we're looking at. But are you aware--because you deal in this industry--of people
that do not go through a legally permitted process who also collect?
MS. KOCH: No. Actually in Maui County there's nine licensed aquarium fish collectors.
When you apply for a commercial fishing permit, that could he running a sport charter,
you know, anyone who wants to sell any fish they catch, there are nine licensed people.
And to maintain a license you have to report on a monthly basis--whether it be I did not
fish and I collected zero or I did fish and I collected "x" amount--to maintain your status.
And according to DAR, two people currently are reporting they did catch. So that leaves
nine people that...or seven additional people that do have permits that are saying, hey,
you know, I didn't fish this month. You know, that they may have another job for the
meantime. I don't know the circumstances, but I think it's, you know, if DAR is saying
hey, you know, this amount of people are actually collecting, but this amount of people
have licenses. I mean you gotta, I guess, you know, go with your instinct on that.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah. And, and I guess the other question--and if you don't
know the answer it's fine—but I...what I'm trying to determine, if you're not licensed, are
there no people other than those who are licensed that are actually collecting fish?
MS. KOCH: Well, to the best of my knowledge if you have a personal aquarium, you know, like
a little fish tank in your house you're allowed to go and catch I believe it may be like five
fish without owning a commercial license. Once again this is how 1, I remember the law
being. What is the rhyme or...it's, it's so easy to obtain a permit. You literally can even
do it online, granted there are fees involved, you do have to give information like drivers
license number, date of birth, you know, the works, typical licensing regiment. So where
would be the rhyme or reason for anyone to not obtain a permit? You know, if they were
actually a true collector they would have to have an outlet to sell those fish, and it's not
as easy as, hey, I have fish, let me just go to Joe Schmoe down the street, and he's going
to box them up and sell them. It's definitely an art involved, too.
COUNCILMEMBFR JOHNSON: Yeah. I, I was thinking more of just individuals who have
aquariums so, you know, who are doing it for their own purposes not on a commercial
basis.
MS. KOCH: Yeah. I mean I don't think there's a large population of people. I know Mr. Blietz
has a personal aquarium. He, he may have some sort of permit, but, you know, if you
fish here and there I think, you know, like koles, I mean that's an aquarium fish. A lot of
people eat them. How many of those get taken, not reported? You know what I mean?
So there's a lot of fish, reef fish that do cross over from food that aren't necessarily
reported that are reported when they're taken for aquariums, so.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. And one final question. That would be from the time
that you began acting, you know, kind of as a caretaker of the fish, has the demand for
the fish that are being sold, has that increased, decreased, stayed the same?
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MS. KOCH: I think the market's somewhat consistent. It does fluctuate somewhat like tourism
with the economy, you know, if people don't have excess money, hard times, they're
obviously not going to have extra money to purchase a fish. So I think, you know, if you
see certain, you know, if you do check with DAR and maybe reports, you know, numbers
are down. It's not necessarily that they're lying or anything like that, it's just kind of
supply and demand. You know, the economy is kind of down right now. So, you know,
sales aren't obviously skyrocketing. It's not a million-dollar, booming business. But
yeah, I mean if you sell good fish, obviously, you have repeat customers. If your fish are
healthy, they do well. I mean if my fish were dying within a year, within five days, you
know, so, so people claim, I would, I would, I would...people wouldn't buy from me. I
wouldn't have repeat business. That's any industry you're in if you give crappy service
and a crappy product you're not in business tomorrow.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay.
MS. KOCI I: So the ultimate goal is to deliver a happy, healthy, thriving fish, and have people
love them. You know, they're pets as a dog or a cat or a bird is.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Are you done?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Chairman?
CI IAIR NISHIKI: Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. Thank you, Ms. Koch, for being here. Couple
questions. Whenever the vendors...or not vendors, the collectors bring those fish to you
for your care, do you keep records on the type of fish that is brought to you? And, and do
you share that records to DLNR or whoever?
MS. KOCH: Yes, exactly. There's...you hear a lot of things about how the trade is miniscule in
terms of a dollar amount, but the reports they are citing are actually divers' price. You
know, there's a chain of command as with anything. You know, a pineapple farmer
doesn't take it directly to the hotels in California. You know, he goes through a
middleman, a distributor, someone that exports it. There's a level of command. So, you
know, everything I do is documented to the T, reports are filed, and it's pretty precise.
Because if one thing doesn't match up, you better guarantee that phone call is coming
saying, hey, guys, you were off a number or this, this doesn't look right, was this a typo?
So, you know, DLNR definitely double checks everything that goes on in all reportings,
so.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. So what is the average fish take that you take care
of whenever these two vendors come to you?
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MS. KOCH: It, it just kind of depends on the week. They don't go out there blindly collecting.
It's not a wild, wild west free-for-fall. We do things where I know what I need, and they
go out hr specifics. It's not, you know, they don't go and get, you know, the little
cleaner wrasse that, you know, everyone likes to show the picture of that he's stuck in the
net. I don't sell that, I don't deal in that, because that particular fish doesn't thrive in
captivity, it's best left in the ocean, hut, you know, some fish they thrive. They live
longer in captivity than they do in the wild, and obviously there's exceptions to the rule
and I'm not going to sit here and tell you that 100 percent of every single fish that's taken
out of the ocean lives to be, you know, 50 years old. But I mean fish do, do well, and
with regards to your question it's, you know, whatever I need for that particular week, so.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Okay. Other than yourself, do you know anybody else that do
the same type of work that you do?
MS. KOCH: Yes, I do. And he actually hasn't been able to be here, because he's been really
sick. He had a really had infection that he got from the water, dirty water in Maui, and
not surprising, everybody kind of knows about that. So he's actually been out of business
for about the last year or so. So I mean everyone...it's a small community, everyone
pretty much knows everybody. So we...friendly business relationships.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Okay. Thank you. Thank you, Chairman.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mr. Chairman?
CHAIR NISHIKI: Okay. Any other question? Mr. Medeiros?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman. I just want to follow up some
questions because of your responses to other questions. So you act as a middle person
between the collector and the, the...whoever you sell to?
MS. KOCH: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: So you, you...the customers are yours that you sell the fish
to?
MS. KOCH: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. And so what are the licensing requirements for you
to do what you're doing?
MS. KOCH: I have a license. I have to make monthly reports with the State, and I had briefly
touched base on that two weeks ago as to kind of the issues with the draft bill. I wasn't
exactly sure if testimony could be given on that, because it hadn't, I guess, gone through
Corp. Counsel at that point. But I mean there's regulations for what I do already in place
through the State.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: I see.
MS. KOCH: It's a commercial dealer permit actually if you...the, the technical name for it.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. And so you place the orders with the collectors,
because you said depends on what you need.
MS. KOCH: Exactly.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
MS. KOCH: I say, hey, I need, you know, five of these or eight of these or ten of these, and that,
that's the best way that that actually makes it...we're taking exactly what we need, no
more no less, and it's specifics.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. And so you're a wholesaler or you do wholesale and
retail?
MS. KOCH: Uh...I don't really understand. I distribute -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Well...
MS. KOCH: --if you would.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah. A distributor can either sell to wholesalers or
retailers.
MS. KOCH: Actually, I sell to both.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. And do you know, the collectors that you deal with,
do they collect just around Maui island or other islands? And if you know other islands,
which islands?
MS. KOCH: I, I, I don't know that in depth, not, not too sure on that. I just know, hey, you
know, this is what I need for the week. I know...I guess maybe their reports, they know
that information a bit better than I, but my...on my end it's, you know, I keep track of the
particular fish, you know, all the issues like that, so.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: I see. And I think Member Pontanilla asked a part of this
question, I'm not sure if it's the same. But how long do you keep the fish? Because
you're saying that you're asking the collectors to collect certain amounts or certain fishes.
So then do they automatically or quickly go to your customers?
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MS. KOCH: No they don't. This kind of gets onto the animal rights bill, because before a fish
is ready for transit he's got to be conditioned, and when I say conditioned he's got to be
ready to take a voyage on an airplane, on a boat, whichever method of travel he's going.
And if they aren't conditioned to a certain degree, they will perish. They will...if they're
not purged--and when I say purged this is letting them go to the bathroom for a certain
amount of time before they're packaged and sent off--they will poison themselves in the
bag. So with regards to the animal rights bill of not feeding for 12 hours, I mean most
fish don't even...sunup to sundown is normally 12 hours, they're not grazing. So that's
kind of silly. So in essence, you know, passing that particular point of that bill definitely
causes more harm than good to the fish, and it's obviously, you know, written by
someone that doesn't truly know the fish.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah. I think you answered the part of my question that I
asked. So your customers are not only in Hawaii but in other states, other countries?
MS. KOCH: Not other countries.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Other states?
MS. KOCH: Other states, Hawaii, yeah. I try to support America when I can.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Thank you for your information. Mahalo,
Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you. Any other questions?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Question.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Mr. Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah. Thank you, Mr. Chair. Good morning, Kim.
MS. KOCH: Hi.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: You're a very popular person this morning. Thank you for
your insight and input.

MS. KOCH: Definitely.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: It's, it's certainly appreciated, and I think you touched on
something really good, let's all keep open minds about this. And not only, you know, the
decision-makers here on this body but the folks on both sides of the issue. You know,
civility needs to reign supreme instead of, you know, emotions and name calling and so
forth. So I don't think Mr. Nishiki and myself ever imagined that this issue would strike
such a cord in the community. But I just wanted to share with you, I know you, you
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mentioned in your testimony that...about the exposing the fish to air. Why I threw that
into the bill...my version of the bill, it was just based off of a document entitled "Best
Practices for the Marine Aquarium Trade" from the Pacific Reef...Reef Check
Foundation. And they're basing their information off of the U.S. Commerce, Industry,
and Business...U.S. Department of Commerce, "Business Ethics", U.S. Government
Accountability Office, and some other, you know, resources. So I just wanted -MS. KOCH: You know, I...okay.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --to share that with you. and if you'd like a copy, I'd be more
than willing to share that with you.
MS. KOCH: Definitely. But with regards. you know, I. 1...the U.S. government and their
Consumer Commerce Affairs [sic], I have, you know, respect for any government body.
But, you know, testimony was submitted two weeks ago from the Lead Ichthyologist
Jack Randall of the Bishop Museum who's, you know, 70-plus years old, dedicated his
life to the Hawaiian reefs and the fish and the study thereof. And if he said exposing a
fish to air and clipping of fins is not detrimental and does not cause injury, I mean you'd
have to...
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah.
MS. KOCH: The man's where he is for a certain reason, you know.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah. Yeah. And I guess what they have here to offer is also
basic guidelines as well. So anyway -MS. KOCH: Fair enough. Cool.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --just a, just a, some information to share with you, but again
thank you. Thank you for your testimony.
MS. KOCH: All right. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Any other questions? Seeing none, thank you. Robert Wintner representing
Snorkel Bob's followed by Darrel Smith.
MR. WINTNER: Aloha, Council, and thank you again for taking up this issue. I know it's taken
far more time than anybody anticipated. Couple responses. We've heard quite a bit of
comparison in recent testimony between these fish and dogs and cats. Dogs and cats are
bred as domestic pets, these fish are wild animals, they're not anywhere near the same.
Another response. Why would anybody underreport a catch? To pay less tax.
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As far as the collectors taking what's on their order sheet, I have reason to believe that,
yes, that's what they do, but if they can't find what's on the order sheet they will take
what's in...what's within reach. And I'm always reminded of testimony before the State
Legislator...Legislature at a hearing there two years ago when one collector said, you
know, people who are against us complain that we take puffers. Why shouldn't we take
puffers? We see them on almost every reef. Just something to think about. And
somebody asked a question, what other islands in Maui County are the collectors
collecting? And I think that question was dodged. We have pretty substantial evidence
that they are collecting on the island of Lanai.
My testimony is brief. I just want to reiterate that these bills are not aimed at the home
aquarium hobbyists in Maui County. These hobbyists will not be criminalized, not
intentionally and not inadvertently. On the one hand, you have advocates for these bills
that's a majority of Maui County residents that may exceed 95 percent. They want Maui
County reef fish to stay home to serve their purpose in Maui County reef ecosystems. As
you know, we have 100 percent ban in the State of Hawaii on the extraction of coral and
live rock. There is to this...as we speak, there is no limit on the catch of the aquarium
trade, there is no limit on the number of catchers, and there is no protection whatsoever
for rare or troubled species, missing species. On the, on the, on the one hand, you have
people who are motivated, you know, to support these, these bills, and they're motivated
by what's pono, what's right. On the other hand, you have people who are...need to
make a living. Can't fault them for that, but you can fault them for doing the wrong
thing, and this is the wrong thing. That pretty much is the end of my testimony.
I just want to remind you of the history of the aquarium trade in Hawaii. They wiped out
most of Kaneohe Bay collecting feather duster worms. Feather dusters bore into a coral
head and filter feed putting their feathers out. They did this by smashing the coral to, to
get to the feather dusters. And the aquarium trade will, will tell you right now, they'll
swear under oath, but we don't take the feather dusters that way anymore. Much of
Kaneohe Bay is coral rubble right now. They collected the first year, 33,000 hermit crabs
and sold them for 11 cents each. Hermits are a lynchpin species on any coral reef. They
wiped out that species on some reefs for $33,000.
To reinstate a species would take years and millions of dollars in studies. There's huge
demand all over the world now because of big tanks. There's some in Kona, there's
some in Hong Kong, and they want adult stock, mostly adult eels. The licensing and
permitting that the last testifier referenced does not apply to many invertebrates including
hermit crabs and eels. You can take 'cm any size, as much as you want. Nobody's
counting, nobody's looking.
And I have to also remember in, you know, this tragedy we have now in the Gulf. One of
the things I saw in the news last week was everybody's very sad because they have to
cancel this year's Shrimp and Oil Festival. And I said Shrimp and Oil Festival? You
know, if you want shrimp and you want oil, sooner or later you're going to have to cancel
your Shrimp and Oil Festival, 'cause you're going to get oil in your shrimp. That's the
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long and the short of it. Thank you once again for doing what's pono, and I have
confidence you'll do the right thing.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you. Any questions for Robert? Mr. Medeiros?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman. Thank you for being here this
morning. I wanted to know if you're aware of if the collectors take marine life from
estuaries?
MR. WINTNER: I don't know that.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: You don't know that?
MR. WINTNER: You know, I couldn't say one way or the other.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
MR. WINTNER: And I'm not, I'm not comfortable saying. I'm not comfortable speculating.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. And the previous testifier said that as far as
hobbyists collecting fish from the reef for their own home aquariums, there was no
license or permit required. Is, is that your knowledge of it?
MR. WINTNER: I'm not clear on that either. I do know that there's...I think it's a five fish per
day limit. And, and again, you know, the objective of this measure is to protect Maui
County waters now while we can, and it's to get the numbers down from millions down
to a few. And home aquarium hobbyists are not going to hurt our reefs the way this
industry does.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: I see. And, and the last time you testified, yeah, you
mentioned about the collectors coming back into port, and kind of trying to remain
inconspicuous, and not wanting anybody to know. Why is that if they have permits to do
what they're doing?
MR. WINTNER: You know, again that would be conjectural or speculative, and I, and I am
comfortable speculating on that, because I've seen it. There's an onus on taking fish
from the reef These fish...I mean you can look at game fish. Game fish school up, they
run hard, they hit hard. These reef fish live in a community. Many of 'em will set up a
habitat and live there for years, and anybody who gets in the water and doesn't take the
fish knows that they can make an acquaintance with a fish. I know fish that I'm friends
with. That's a laugh, and it's true. But that experience is shared by many people. This is
a reef community. There's two reef communities here; one's on the reef, and one's the
people who live in this community. And the people who live in this community love
those fish. There's a big difference between loving those fish and loving to keep those
fish in a tank for money or selling the fish for money and then loving to keep them in a
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tank. The fish do die. That quote "99 percent die within a year" came from the most
highly regarded authority in the aquarium industry in the country. He lives in Kona. His
name's Bob Fenner, and it's a quote so...
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Thank you very much for that information.
Appreciate it. Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Any other questions? Seeing none, Darrel Smith followed by Jocelyn
Bouchard. Is anybody else wishing to testify? Please sign up.
MR. SMITH: Thank you, Chair, and thank you, Council, for hearing me speak today, I
appreciate it. I just wanted to comment on some of the previous testimony. specifically
some of the last remarks. There was a gentleman who said that we were...with, with...the
intent of this bill was to protect Maui County waters now as opposed to later and take the
millions of fish taken down to a few. I believe the count last year was 17,000, not
millions. That's, that's quite a discrepancy there in perspective. You also said that
95 percent of Maui County says they want it eliminated. That really kind of surprises me
when most political issues are difficult to get that type of, you know, weight on...60/40 is
pretty good.
I also wanted to comment on the animal cruelty part of the bill because like we said
before, you know, Jack Randall, a leading ichthyologist said that everything on that
animal cruelty bill isn't cruel. I think it, it exists specifically to prevent somebody from
shipping a fish off the island. So if that's the intent to like weave your way through
competing, you know, competing jurisdictions and competing rules in order to
accomplish something I'm, I'm kind of disappointed by that. I like things to be a little bit
more upfront.
There was also a comment made about why they would be underreporting, and it was a, it
was a reference to not paying enough tax. That seems strange coming from somebody
who, you know, had also had the similar problems in the past. I don't know, I just, I just
don't understand that. That seems hypocritical to me. It also refers to the idea of
midnight poachers. I'm not sure why that would happen like, like they said. Perhaps
there's some fish at night that they would prefer to get, but if it's so easy to get a permit, I
don't know why they would risk poaching. I mean I just don't understand why that
would happen.
Anyway, I, I take care of fish tanks, I really enjoy what I do. It's very peaceful. I have
great clients. I have good people that I know on all sides of the issue. I'm just
disappointed when there's like a lot of dishonesty and hyperbole, you know, that are used
to support a position which can be honestly dealt with in a fair fashion for everyone. You
know, I stand here today simply because some of the way they referred to what we did.
They actually said shame them like pedophiles, anybody who has a saltwater tank. They
said that it was equivalent to human slavery. That's another remark they made. I mean
with all the human suffering that's goes on 1, I really...it's, it's tough for me to deal with
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that moral equivalency. I hope we can, you know, get some common ground and, and
move forward with, with something that works for all parties involved. But, you know,
shutting down this, this industry based on the whims of a special interest group, I just
don't think I want to go that way, and I hope you don't either. So if you have any
questions I'll take them now, so.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Any questions? Mr. Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman. Thank you for your testimony.
Yeah. I believe you testified at a previous meeting we had, is that correct?
MR. SMITH: I did, sir, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right. So, so you work by just taking care of aquariums
that have these fishes in it whether it's at a restaurant or a hotel or somebody's home, is
that correct?
MR. SMITH: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. So you're not a collector?
MR. SMITH: No.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. But are you familiar with the collectors or?
MR. SMITH: I am.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: You are? Okay. And if you are, can you tell me if they
collect beyond the boundaries of the island of Maui?
MR. SMITH: I do not know that actually. I, I chose the collector that I did to supply me with
fish because he's an ethical gentleman, and that's why I stand with him today. But I do
not know his specific route. I've had many conversations with him about technique and
about why. you know, you would maybe only go to a certain area once a year. But I
haven't actually identified his...the circumference of his route, if you will. So I do not
know the answer to that question.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Thank you for your testimony.
MR. SMITH: You're welcome.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you.
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MR. SMITH: Thank you.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Any other questions for the gentleman? Seeing none, Jocelyn Bouchard
representing the Maui Humane Society.
MS. BOUCHARD: Good morning, Chair Nishiki, Committee Members.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Good morning.
MS. BOUCHARD: Thank you for the opportunity to speak this morning. My name is Jocelyn
Bouchard, and I do represent the Maui Humane Society. I did want to...I wasn't going to
testify, but I wanted to come up and clarify the previous testifiers' perception of my
comments. We have not refused to enforce this bill. We express concerns about our
ability to enforce this bill. I also in my conversation with Mr. Molina told him that we
would not be testifying in opposition to this bill, and we are not testifying in opposition to
this bill. We do support the intent. Two reasons...two main reasons why I wasn't going
to testify: one being that we support the intent of this bill, but two, I cannot honestly
factually support one side or the other because I don't have that kind of knowledge. Ask
me anything you want about the impact of any certain thing on a cat, dog. horse, cow,
and I can speak with confidence. I can't speak with confidence on this issue, and that's
the concern we have. However, as a Humane Society we will always be concerned about
the humane treatment of any living creature, and therefore, if this bill passes, we will do
everything within our power to enforce it correctly.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you. Jocelyn. Any questions?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Question.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah. Thank you. Thank you, Chair. Good morning,
Ms. Bouchard, and thank you for making yourself available. And, and, you know, the...I
guess the animal cruelty angle it's used as a starting point for discussion.
MS. BOUCHARD: Right.
COI INCILMEMBER MOLINA: And, you know, the intent of my bill and Mr. Nishiki's bill
again is to draw input from the community, and I'm glad you're here to clarify what was
said earlier. And we, we totally understand the challenges you have with the Humane
Society in terms of resources and so forth. So...and thank you for being honest with us
by telling us that you have, you know, when it comes to fishes, it's not one of your major
areas that you have done research in. So you're saying from a resource standpoint it
would be difficult as well in terms of monitoring, I guess?
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MS. BOUCHARD: Correct. I mean, you know, we like everybody else have received cuts in
funding, for example. So we're trying our best to maintain the services that we currently
provide. It's always going to be a concern to take on more. What that impact would be
on our resources though we also can't tell. And then I have spoken to our officers about
their potential knowledge of this, and they, they have the same feeling that, that I do.
This is not an area of expertise for us. So, you know, were this bill to pass we've got a
lot of education to undertake to be able to properly enforce it.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Well, thank you for sharing that with us. And I know
you're sort of caught between a rock and hard place because I know coming from the
Humane Society...
MS. BOUCHARD: Or a reef and a hard place.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah. Reef and a hard place. There you go.
MS. BOUCHARD: . . . (Laughter). .
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: . (Laughter). . . Because of, you know, your stance on, you
know, with animals, all animals, all life and so forth. So anyway, thank you again for
your input.
MS. BOUCHARD: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you. Any other questions?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: I got one.
CHAIR NISI IIKI: Mr., oh, Mr. Pontanilla?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. Thank you, Jocelyn, for being here this morning.
MS. BOUCHARD: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Just a question regarding should this bills go through, in regards
to the enforcement part of the bill, how would you interface with DLNR?
MS. BOUCHARD: I'm not sure I can, I can answer that question. We currently do interface
with DLNR with wildlife issues, particularly birds. If we get them we're, you know, sort
of a way station and we transfer them over to DLNR, and we rely on them quite honestly
to do a lot of the enforcement of those areas. It would certainly be our preference to see
DLNR take on this issue, but I understand that that is...has, has presented some
obstacles. So that's why it's come to the County level.
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VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you. Any other questions? Seeing none, thank you, Jocelyn, -MS. BOUCHARD: Thank you.
CHAIR NISHIKI: --for coming this morning. Anyone else wishing to testify this morning?
Seeing none, if there are no objections, the Chair will close public testimony.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: No objections.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: No objections.
. ..END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY . .
ITEM NO. 25 AQUATIC LIFE ANIMAL CONTROL (C.C. No. 09-337)
CHAIR NISHIKI: Now we can have our discussion. Chair would like to preface, I know that
Members of this Council understand the importance of both our environment and the
visitor industry, and how in essence they rely on each other, the environment and the
industry. We all understand that Maui County's economy is largely tourism-based with
visitors coming from around the world to visit our sandy beaches and experiencing
marine life while snorkeling and scuba diving. And of course, our industry provides jobs
to spur the economy for our residents here. Our residents swim, surf, have parties, and
visit beaches and the ocean. And if you've ever seen...because I take my grandchildren
all the time, and they get to go and sometimes visit the ocean, and when they see fishes
for the first time, you can see the glimmer in their eyes. And the Chair feels that we need
to protect this valuable resources for future generations also. So with that said, Staff will
give an overview, and we will go first of all, Committee Members, because you've got
two bills, we'll go to the Aquatic Life Operations bill. And Scott Kaneshina will give an
overview.
MR. KANESHINA: Thank you, Chair. Originally, when we first sat down as Staff and kind of
looked over Molina's bill when it first got referred to Committee, we looked at the issue
and said, you know, this is one angle of approaching it. But we also kind of looked
around and said there might be another possibility to, you know, also regulate the
business side of things. So the end result was, you know, there's two bills now, both of
which could stand up on their own, but in unison they, they both kind of support each
other and support the end goal all the while steering clear of, you know, stepping on the
State's toes, you know, namely a complete prohibition of aquarium collection. So we
had to steer clear of that.
The revised bill before you which is the Aquatic Collection bill is amendment to Title 5.
It's under Business and...License and Regulations. It would simply create a licensing
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regime for those who run aquatic life operations. Amongst other things, it would also
require these operators to obtain permits from the County. It would also require these
individuals to report their catches on a semi-annual basis. These reports will then be
summarized by the Director of Finance and presented to the Council on at least an annual
basis. The bill also grants citation authority to police officers, park rangers, and animal
control officers. Again, you know, in summary, both pieces of these legislations attack
the issue from two different areas in the Code, but it has an end result in mind. Thank
you, Chair.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you. Members, you've seen the revisions that are in front of you also,
and that was based on public testimony and also the review from the various departments.
I'd like to ask--just because a question was raised--the Corporation Counsel to give any
kind of statements in regards to again, Members, the Aquatic Life bill first. Mr. Ueoka,
you've heard members from the public talk about the review of this bill. Are you able to
today give any kind of statement?
MR. UEOKA: Thank you, Chair. As we stated in our April 15, 2009 memo, that we felt that the
County has the authority to regulate the business aspect of the aquatic life operations. So
that's, after an initial review of this bill--it has not formally come to our Department yet-our understanding, it is just that, a regulation on the business activity, and for that reason
we believe the County does have the authority to go forward. Thank you.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Any questions for Mr. Ueoka? Also, Members, as you review the Aquatic
Life Operations bill, when you turn to the final page, from input from the Finance
Department the ordinance would take, take effect on January 1st. This allows the
Department to form the administrative rules and also go through the process of the
applications.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Chairman?
CHAIR NISHIKI: Mr. Pontanilla?

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. On the revision that you provided us this morning,
just a question on the Page No. 2, enforcement departments. You know, we all talk about
Humane Society this morning, but here it says enforcement departments means the
Department of Parks and Recreation, the Department of Police, and the Department of
Housing and Human Concerns. Can you explain why?
CHAIR NISHIKI: Yeah. If you turn again to Page 2, Council Members, and it is under
5.26.020 under Definitions. Is what you're looking at?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Yes.
CHAIR NISHIKI: And those are the different Departments that are cast with the enforcement of
the bill, and so we've touched base with Police. They have no problems with the bill.
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We've as, as you've heard you...we've touched base with the Housing and Human
Concerns, and Jocelyn gave you some of her remarks, and, and then Parks and Recreation
also.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: So since we don't have any Parks and Recreation here no can
ask 'em questions, but I, I know that the Department of Housing and Human Concerns do
provide the grant to the Humane Society. Yeah, that I know. But not knowing that the
Department of Police is okay, I guess you talked to them in regards to how they going
enforce this thing. But I, I don't know how the Parks and Recreation going, going do the
enforcement. My...I do understand that they have park rangers, but, you know, what
kind of training is going to be required of them to, to enforce this particular bill here? So
that's my concern. Thank you.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Okay. Staff?
MR. KANESHINA: Thank you, Chair. Just to kind of clarify something. You know, we
granted citation authority to those various departments, but we didn't necessarily task
them and kind of jump into their schedule setting and kind of staff assignment. So we're
not...while we're granting them citation authority, we're not kind of impeding on their,
their authority to have to send people out to the beaches. You know, it's going to be a
more reactive type similar to how animal control has their normal routine. If they get
calls, someone will then be allocated out there.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: So it's going to be complaint driven then?
MR. KANESIIINA: That's, that's my understanding.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Okay. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Chair?
CHAIR NISHIKI: Mr. Medeiros?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman. I, I wanted to know on the research
for this, where does the State law stand? And if the State has a similar law, does that
supersede any legislative measures that we do, unless our measure is equal to the State or
stricter than the State. Do we know what the State laws are? And because they have the
Aquatic Division and the enforcement officers that deal with the marine environment
also. So if we enforce this and should this pass and we are saying we have Departments
that are going to enforce this, will that conflict with the enforcement by the State?
CHAIR NISHIKI: Jeff or Scott. I know both of you have done some work in regards to this
area. Go ahead, Scott.
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MR. KANESHINA: Thank you, Chair. It's our understanding with meeting with Corporation
Counsel--I'm, again, I'm going to defer to him on this--but we were made very...it was
made very clear to us that we would not be able to create ordinance or language could not
be put in the ordinance that was preempted by State law. So when this language was
drafted, special attention was made to not touch on any of those areas. Mr. Ueoka, I'm
sure, could add additional color to that, but that's, that's our...Staff s understanding.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Let, let me ask before Mr. Ueoka responds too. So in your
research the bills before us incorporates that where there shouldn't be any conflict with
the State? Because I'm very familiar with the Aquatics Division of the State, and they do
a lot, you know, in, in enforcement in the marine environment. So I was just wondering
was there conversation or research with the Aquatics Division of the State in bringing up
these bills?
MR. KANESHINA: Again, because we're...because the legislation before you regulates the
land-based business activity and not necessarily the actions that occur below the high
watermark -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
MR. KANESIIINA: --which is DLNR's and State's jurisdiction. We, we steered...Staff. you
know, steered clear of talking about bag limits, catch, you know, and types...activity that
occurs in the water. The legislation in front of you purely discusses the business-related
activities.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Of collecting reef fish?
MR. KANESHINA: Of, of keeping in captivity the reef fish with the intent to sell them as...
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: So it doesn't incorporate in the bills the practice of
collecting reef fish?
MR. KANESHINA: Again, because the actions that occur in the water, we're preempted by
State law.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Okay. Mr. Ueoka, any response?
CHAIR NISHIKI: Yeah. More understanding. We really stayed clear. Jeff was really clear
with us that, hey, whatever is done in the water, leave alone.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Leave alone.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Yeah. That's the State jurisdiction.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
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CHAIR NISHIKI: And, and that's the reason why as much I was trying to push for bag limits,
because I said, hey, you know, we're not saying that we want to be strict enough and say
a total banning. We, we were told, and I tried to twist but we were told that that is going
against what the State law is which allows them do it. And, and because of that--again,
I'll let Jeff speak--we stayed out of the water.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. And thank you, Mr. Chairman, for that information.
CHAIR NISIIIKI: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Because many constituents are calling saying...giving their
position on it that they want it to be banned completely. But since we're not...we don't
have the jurisdiction over the ocean environment then, you're, you're saying we're
dealing totally with what's occurring on the land?
CHAIR NISHIKI: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Thank you. Mr. Ueoka?
MR. UEOKA: Generally, preemption refers to a County ordinance is preempted by State statute
where the statute discloses an intent, expressed or implied, to be exclusive or uniform
throughout the State, or the County ordinance conflicts with the State law. So generally
there is a State law right now authorizing these aquarium fish permit...aquarium
collection fish permits or something to that effect. It authorizes the use of a fine mesh
net, and it touches on the sale of these aquarium fish being sold alive and for no
other... sold alive and not in any other state. We took that to mean that there was an
intent by the State to have this aquarium fish collection go on.
Like you said earlier, DLNR through their Division of Aquatic Resources is charged with
a lot of various duties in the water. It goes into bag limits and size limits, open and
closed fishing seasons. You know, they, they have a lot of rules and regulations out
there. So we instructed in our April 15, 2009 memo, you know, we went over all the, the
various duties of the State DLNR, and we mentioned that, you know, you may not want
to get into an area where it seems as if the State wants to have exclusive or, you know,
uniform laws throughout, and also do not conflict with State law. So a total ban would be
in conflict with what was intended here. We did say, you know, you do have
other...under HRS Chapter 46, you know, there's various duties for the counties. One of
them was the regulation of business activity through the County, and the other was
animal control, animal rights types activity. So that was our advice in the April 15, 2009
memo.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Mr. Ueoka, thank you for that explanation. Mahalo,
Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you. Any other questions from Committee Members? Mr. Mateo?
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Yeah. Chairman, thank you very much. And the question is
for Corporation Counsel, and it's strictly for clarification purposes. What we have before
us is two, two different bills. One bill, you know, the Animal Control bill, that was
reviewed for form and legality by Corporation Counsel. The Corporation Counsel has in
fact signed off on that particular bill. The other bill that we're addressing, the Aquatic
Life Operations bill does not come with Corporation's signature on form and legality.
And because you have been the Counsel who has more or less helped draft or work with
the drafters of the bill, there is an expectation that we will be approving a bill without
Corporation Counsel's form and legality approval on a bill. Can you provide comment
on that please?
MR. UEOKA: Well, I think at this point we, we haven't had a chance to review it yet. Or are
you asking me if you guys can approve a bill not signed as approved as to form and
legality? I believe it has happened in the past. I'm not 100 percent sure on the timing
issue here because it's just a matter of timing. It just hasn't...well, I shouldn't say just a
matter of timing, but we haven't had any objections at this point to this draft bill.
We...when it comes up we'll review it. Of course, I can't commit to one way or the
other, but it follows along the guidelines of our April 15, 2009 memo. So I believe you
guys can move forward with a vote to pass on the draft bill at this point.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Yeah. I, I don't have problems moving forward on the draft
bill. I have problems with us taking action on a bill that could perhaps be questioned by
Corporation Counsel after we take action on the bill.
MR. UEOKA: I think prior to it getting to the Council it will probably come to our office for a
review. So before the Council as a whole takes action on it, it will have gone through.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Okay. So out of Committee, as far as Corporation Counsel is
concerned, it is fine to move a draft bill without your approval or, or approval on form
and legality. It's, it's appropriate to move it out of Committee only at this point because
when it gets to the full Council for first reading, the authorization or the, the signature
component for Corporation Counsel will be a requirement.
MR. UEOKA: That is my understanding. And it's either it will be signed and...or it won't be
signed when it gets to your Council and you guys can vote it one way or the other at
Council without...with or without...
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Well, that, that's kind of, that's kind of my concern,
Mr. Chairman, the word either, it may or may not.
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MR. UEOKA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: We either going to take action on a bill that we can move
forward or we...I no like use the word waste our time that I heard earlier. But, you
know, I, I think at this point, all of the, all of the work that, that Staff, the Committee
Chair, and the Members have put into following the process only at this point to be
subjected to it may or may not, you know, hold water when we need it to. And that's
kind of my concern at this point.
MR. UEOKA: Right now it's, it's a regulation on business activity. As stated in our
April 15, 2009 memo, we don't see a problem on its face with a regulation on business
activity.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Okay. Thank you. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you. Jo Anne?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes. And, and I know for a fact we have actually moved
bills out of Committee. Sometimes they get held a little while. It might not make the
next Council meeting, but Corporation Counsel has always been good about giving the
response. And the Committee Chair oftentimes has just held it up a little bit longer if
there were concerns or amendments to be made to the bill. So we've done that before.
But one of the things that just in looking at the bill I see this in the same category as the
Cetacean Exhibition bill, the Shark Tour bill. I see it as the enforcement part doesn't
concern me as much as the deterrent. That to me...and not even the businesses who
testified who were doing this legally in compliance and trying to do this, but I think just
people in general who...and one of the testifiers said, well, I have no...I have no reason
to believe that these people would be doing this when it's so easy to get a permit. Well,
look at ocean recreation activities permits and you have your answer. So I'm not even
going to go there.
But my point in saying this is that for whatever reason, it could be environmental, it could
be people just saying, well, a few little fish are not gonna harm the ocean and it's just for
my little kid's fish tank or whatever it is. But it's the cumulative impacts of all of these
things occurring. I guess one question I would have though for Corporation Counsel or
for Staff is because this regulates businesses here that are sited here on Maui what
happens if someone--which I believe in some of the documentation I've been given-someone comes here and they harvest fish, but they're over on Oahu or they're over in
Kona. We're regulating businesses here that are in Maui County that are doing business.
Is this still going to continue to be a loophole?
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MR. UEOKA: Where this bill...like you said it's on the land. It's not going to...if someone
drives a boat over from another island and comes and harvests and collects that's out of
the County of Maui's jurisdiction for the most part.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. So we do have a loophole. I, you know,
unfortunately, and, you know, this is the nature of what we're trying to do, and it was the
same thing, we have cetaceans that are in captivity, we can't regulate that. But in Maui
County we can at least say what we do and what we do not want. And I would think that
the individuals here that are doing legal collection would also seek some kind of
assistance from, you know, the State Legislators if there are problems where Maui
County is targeted as the place to go to do this.
I, I, I think it's unfortunate, but if the State...and the other thing beyond what we're
dealing with, Mr. Chair, is what is the State going to do? The Legislative Branch
controls the laws, not the Executive Branch. They merely enforce or they may, you
know, they just simply look at how they're going to address the issue. I don't so much
concern myself with statements made by Administration as I do if the Legislators are not
in support of these kinds of protections. And I, I see there may be problems because I
don't know about puncturing the fish bladders either, I don't know if that does harm. I
don't know about feeding fish. I do know people that collect fish just because of their
beauty and because they do have, you know, a relationship with fish. I mean they are, in
these people's view, their pet. You know, as much as I love my cats, they love their fish.
So I, I think the person that really loves them, I guess I would say to them the same thing
that people have said to me, well, if everybody loved every animal, there wouldn't be any
left in the wild because we would all make pets out of them. So I, I support the intent of
the bill. There is some tweaking I know that you're going to do, but once again I think as
a next level approach I would say that Maui County, as well as other islands through the
HSAC or other means, should actually move forward a draft bill to get their Legislative
Branch on board. Otherwise, future generations as well as the people who come here to
enjoy the beauty and the diversity that Maui County as well as the other islands have to
offer, that will be gone forever, and then we will be like other destinations that have been
raped, pillaged and plundered, and people move on to the next destination, and I don't
want to see that happen. So I, I do support the purpose and intent though, Mr. Chair, but
I just raise that one concern about, you know, where they're not doing business here
domiciled in Maui County that, you know, unfortunately, we can't, we can't regulate the
people that do business on other islands although sometimes I would like to. Thank you.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you. Any other questions? Mr. Medeiros followed by Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah. Just one final question.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Alright.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I just wanted to ask
Corp. Counsel, because the legislation we're looking at is from the high-water mark up
and because the State has jurisdiction over the high-water mark and towards the ocean. I
wanted to know if research was done on estuaries and also, you know, which we call, you
know, muliwais and also on kahekas which are tidal pools. Many of these are beyond the
high-water mark, and in the tidal pools are where a lot of the small fishes are because it
protects them from predators. And they come up on those tidal pools as the waves
sometimes get bigger and splash on the higher tidal pools and they end up in the tidal
pools. So do we know if we did any research on that, Mr. Corp. Counsel?
MR. UEOKA: Actually, for the Operations bill it is only on the business. We're regulating the
business. So it's more like the bill requires reporting and, you know, for you to get a
permit and that type of thing. So -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: So not...
MR. UEOKA: --where they're doing their harvesting isn't really -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah.
MR. UEOKA: --necessarily the crux of the bill.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: I see. Okay. Thank you for that response. Mahalo,
Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you. Mr. Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah. Thank you, Mr. Nishiki. Mr. t ieoka, I'm kind of
befuddled with some of your responses to Mr. Mateo's questions earlier. You, you have
not signed off on one bill, you signed off on the other, and, and yet just from scanning,
you know, I guess Mr. Nishiki's version you're saying it's okay and either/or. 'Cause

I'm like Mr. Mateo, I'd hate to see something, you know, under your recommendation
here today we pass it out, then it gets to the Council level and it comes back to
Committee which would be, you know, again using the term waste of time. You know
this Committee's time is pretty valuable 'cause I know you got some...in this Committee
there's some other big issues that are coming around.
So in terms of the, the animal cruelty side you signed off on it; as a matter of fact, you
gave us the direction that this would be the most enforceable way to achieve the objective
of monitoring the, the fish collection. And I'm glad that you've also now shared with us
openly that you support regulating from the business side. So I want to make sure that
whatever is passed out if that is the Committee, the Committee's decision--I'm not a
member of the Committee so I can't vote on it--that we not run into any "oh, by the
ways" when it gets to Council level and it'll create a whole mess.
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Because, Mr. Chairman, as you'll recall in the Water Committee yesterday there was a
proposed bill that was not signed by the Corporation Counsel as well, and that Committee
did not take any action on it. So that's why when I heard your responses I'm like, whoa,
wait a minute. We just...I mean for consistency's sake from the Corporation Counsel's
Office generally if you don't sign off on something you have concerns, and I guess you
have just stated that you didn't really review the bill yet, but initially just without
any...doing extensive research you're saying this bill can go as is today?
MR. UEOKA: I guess...
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Not to put you on the spot, but, you know.
MR. UEOKA: . . (chuckles)... The reason why we haven't...well, I'm not going to say we 100
percent going to sign off on this bill. I don't see any problems with it, but we haven't
received it yet for, for review formally at this point. I have been working with Staff and
we've been working on it together. They have followed the guidelines in the memos. I
don't see any problems with it, but it still has to come through our office for our review.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah. See this is where I kind of share the same concern with
Mr. Mateo. Corp. Counsel hasn't formally received it yet. So I, I don't know what the
intent is, Mr. Chair, but just proceed with caution because they haven't had the
opportunity. And I'd hate to open the floodgates to potential, you know, challenges
because it's been stated on record Corp. Counsel has not looked at the bill officially yet.
And if the Committee does take action to get it out, you know, although it would just go
to Council level, but it may subject itself to some other issues if it should reach the
Council level, which I know Mr. Mateo would certainly have some concerns as the
facilitator for the Council meeting. So I just share that.
And, but you know, Mr. Chairman, whichever angle we go, and I know there's all kinds
of concerns about cost and enforcement, but we've taken other measures, there is past
precedent by Councils, you know, the shark tours as Member Johnson mentioned, the
GMO kalo. I think even Member Kaho'ohalahala reminded us of a nuclear ban
resolution in our County. I don't if it's...I guess it's ordinance. So a lot of this is going
to be complaint driven, but the bottom line is the whole, I guess, intent of this discussion
is to create awareness in our community about what's going on here. And what is the
cost of doing nothing? That's what we've got to look at it. Do we just turn our...turn
away and just talk about it and then do nothing? I think we have to look at that cost
because look at what's happened in the Gulf, Gulf region with oil. Will collectors now
come starting to, you know, business start to increase or request to collect fish from here
now? So these are some questions we've got to look at it, some issues down the road. So
anyway, but I'll, you know, I'll expound further on other...when we get to other matters.
But my whole issue was with Corp. Counsel with the statements being given as it relates
to possibly moving the matter out today. Thank you, Chairman.
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CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you. Any other questions? Seeing none, the Chair would like to say
that I and a lot of you strongly believe in home rule. I think within the limits of the law I
believe we have the responsibility to protect and act in the best interest of Maui County
residents. It's our County, it's our families, we live here, and I think Jo Anne said it
really clearly. If there are no other questions, the Chair would entertain a motion...
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Chairman, I got one question.
CHAIR NISHIKI: I'm sorry. Go ahead, Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. You know we had a testifier here this morning and
she kind of explained to us about she's the one that orders the fish to be sold. And one of
the areas that I was looking at is on page...well, before I go any further, what bill we
talking about? I'm looking at the animal control one.
CHAIR NISHIKI: No, no. no.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Okay.
CHAIR NISHIKI: That's, that's...
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Okay. I do have a problem with that.
CHAIR NISHIKI: We're going to cover that.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Okay. Fine. Thank you.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you. Any other comments before the Chair makes a recommendation?
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Chair?
CHAIR NISHIKI: Mr. Kaho'ohalahala?
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Recess please? May I request a short recess?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah. Might as well take our morning.. .
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Maybe -CHAIR NISHIKI: No objections?
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: --two minutes, two minutes?
CHAIR NISHIKI: Short recess. . . (gavel)..
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RECESS:

10:27 a.m.

RECONVENE: 10:29 a.m.
CHAIR NISHIKI: . . . (gavel). . . Public Services meeting, please reconvene. The Chair would
entertain a motion to recommend passage on first reading the revised draft bill in front of
you, "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING TITLE 5, MAUI COUNTY CODE,
PERTAINING TO AQUATIC LIFE OPERATIONS".
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: I'll second that.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Moved by Jo Anne Johnson, second by Mr. Kaho'ohalahala. Any
discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Mr. Chair, are there any amendments that have been made to
this particular bill or is that on the next one?
CHAIR NISIIIKI: Everything that you see on the revisions that we passed out to you is what is
being adopted.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: The bill itself.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay.
CHAIR NISHIKI: And they're all underlined.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. That's fine then.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Yeah. Any other discussion? Seeing none, all those in favor say "a e .
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR NISHIKI: All those opposed? Motion carried. Let the record show five ayes, two
excused, Members Pontanilla and Victorino. Motion passed. Thank you.
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VOTE:

AYES: Chair Nishiki, and Councilmembers Johnson, Kaho'ohalahala,
Mateo, and Medeiros.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.:

Vice-Chair Pontanilla and Councilmember Victorino.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: Recommending FIRST READING of draft bill.
CHAIR NISHIKI: We'll take a 15-minute recess 'till 10:45. Thank you. Committee in recess.
. . .(gavel). . .
RECESS:

10:30 a.m.

RECONVENE: 10:45 a.m.
CHAIR NISHIKI: . . . (gavel). . . Public Services meeting, please reconvene. We'll turn to a bill
for an ordinance amending Chapter 6.04, Maui County Code, pertaining to the animal
control law. Also there, Committee Members, there is a revised draft bill in front of you.
I think the overriding question that many of us have is for the Corporation Counsel to
answer, and that question is how will people that have koi ponds, aquariums in their
homes or hotels, and the Maui Ocean Center be affected by the proposed bill? And this is
all in Maui County. Mr. Ueoka.
MR. UEOKA: Thank you, Chair. We'd like to just or I'd like to just say that this focuses on the
collection in a humane manner. It basically says when you collect you must adhere to
these certain rules and guidelines, and it's collecting for aquarium purposes only. It, you
know, it doesn't refer to, you know, going and catching fish for, I guess, bait purposes or
consumption, that type of thing. It's the collection for aquarium purposes, and most
times the, the koi pond owner isn't out there collecting koi from the wild, I think, in
Maui.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Okay. I'll allow Mr. Molina to make opening statements in regards to the
bill. And again, Council Members, I think another key portion of the bill, if you read it,
was the concern from the public that this bill would not impact the individuals that fish
for consumption purposes, and then you will also have this discussion on this.
Mr. Molina?
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you very much, Mr. Nishiki. And first of all, thank you
for bringing this matter to the Committee's attention and for the public's attention. I
think both bills have the same intent although taking different approaches as it relates to,
I guess, regulating the trade and protecting our resources. Because what was interesting
throughout listening to all the testimony, even those who have opposition to the bill have
stated on record we need to do something to protect our fish. 1 did hear that. I did hear
that. So at the very least what has transpired from this discussion is more public
awareness, and, you know, we also have to be mindful and sensitive to the cultural issue
as well on this. So my bill basically takes the approach from the animal cruelty
perspective, and I know there's been talk about, well, how we're going to enforce this,
the cost, and so forth. Well, you know, again as I mentioned earlier, what is the cost of
doing nothing? We're at least putting something out there for consideration. We have
legislation out there, as I had mentioned earlier, that there's...there...it...certainly
difficult to enforce, you know, GMO kalo, shark tour bans. There are challenges, you
know, with that. So a lot of it, the way I see this is going to be complaint driven. I'm
hoping that folks are...who are in the industry on both sides, whether they're collectors
or dive groups, that they can help monitor themselves. And I was going to offer a
suggestion too as well, if the two sides can get together 'cause I know several testifiers
have expressed their complaint that government is sticking their nose too much. Well,
the way I see things, government gets involved only if disputes cannot be settled. So
sometimes government has to play the role of big brother, but if the two sides can
somehow work out their differences and come up with creative suggestions that both
sides can live with, then maybe government would not have to have gotten involved,
Mr. Chairman. So there is a purpose for government, and I too am, sometimes get...I do
get concerned when government has to get involved too much. But in this case by just
bringing this...the, the matter up for public discussion, I think has served an important
purpose in this community.
So, you know, you, you... Members, you have read the details, you've heard the
comments. With regards to the cruelty part, as I mentioned to a testifier earlier, we
worked off a document entitled "Best Practices for the Marine Aquarium Trade". All
Members should have this in your binders, and it is a public document if anybody would
like copies of it. It basically serves as a guideline for collectors on handling the fish
itself, and I cite one important case that really struck a chord for everybody throughout
the State of Hawaii. It occurred on Friday, January 29, 2010, the infamous issue on the
Big Island or matter at the Honokohau Small Boat Harbor, 610 fish, 551 were yellow
tang. I guess it appears that some collector was out there and maybe they mishandled the
fish, so again it ties into animal cruelty. And all these fish were left to die, you know,
just thrown in a trash bin. If that doesn't strike a chord in anyone, then I don't know,
maybe you have people out there who have no feelings for this. But from a culture
perspective, an environmental perspective, and the...just the, the food chain issue, it
certainly it is a matter of importance we need to be aware of.
With regards to the economic benefit for both bills, you know, we've heard from the
visitor industry the importance of this. You've heard the old phrase, our environment is
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our economy. Well, you know, if we don't take care of what gives people the reason to
come to Hawaii for they're going to stop coming. We've all expressed the concern about
we need to sustain our visitor industry, all the while looking at other...some forms of
economic sustenance for our State, but for the time being, the visitor industry is still a big
part of sustenance for our community. It helps people go, go to school, it helps provide
jobs, et cetera. It puts food on people's tables. So there are ties with both bills,
Mr. Chairman, that addresses our economy.
If visitors around the world see we are taking measures to protect our resources and not
having our resources exploited, you know, it sends a very good positive message to
visitors as well as residents, you know. We will, we tend to not appreciate something
until it's gone or until it's practically gone. I'd hate to see some of these...more of our
reef fish being put on endangered lists, you know. And all the while I think it's a slap in
the face to the host culture.
A testifier mentioned about the word kapu. I am certainly...a full understanding of the
word kapu, Mr. Chairman. You, being born and raised here as well, myself over 50
years. I know people have mentioned numbers. I understand what the word kapu is. The
ancient Hawaiians practiced kapu for all of our marine life, and, you know, they were
early conservationists so they knew what they were doing. So that's why we need to
protect what we have. If we don't, look what's going to happen. What are the dire
consequences in the future?
So my intent with, with the bill as well as yours, you know, banning, you know, that's,
that's a whole nother issue. That's for the State DLNR to, to look at. And maybe just by
the fact that Maui County is the first island to look at this issue on a broader...in a
broader way will at least serve attention to the State to maybe look at going in this
direction as well, maybe putting more regulations at least on the reef fish, you know. So
I think it sends a strong message throughout the State that Maui County cares about their
resources from the big fish on down to the little fish because everything has a purpose.
You know, we have to protect the ecosystem, and it all links together with helping out
our visitor industry as well as protecting and respecting the cultural perspective. You
know, because I think there's nothing more insulting to have something that's valuable to
a culture to have it pillaged and exploited without any controls or at least without any
awareness.
You know, because I think it was an old native American term where we inherit the earth
for the next seven or we...I don't know how to put it, but you know what I mean. We're
just here temporarily. We're, we're, we're here to protect the resources for the next
upcoming generations. So I would certainly hate to pass on an environment that's been
stripped of some very valuable resources, Mr. Chairman. And, and on a statistical note,
the U.S. Coral Reef Task Force has mentioned there's been a decline by 59 percent over
the last 20 years of the reef fishes, and granted it's not all, you know, through collection.
There's other, other issues that have probably led to the reason why there's been a
decline, global warming, you know, more dust going or dirt going into the ocean. But if
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we can at least tackle one part of it to minimize the reduction, then I think it's a step in
the right direction, Mr. Chairman. So I think I've said enough for the time being. And I
certainly appreciate all the testimony that's come in. I mean it is certainly a passionate
issue. And I, I would hope that we can put together our personal issues for or against and
work together for, for the common good of the community on this.
You know, I've always believed in hooponopono, all the heads coming together,
everybody discussing, and see how we can resolve this. So I'm hoping both sides can
work on this matter. If the olive branch, I guess, can be extended by either side, so we're
not here to referee or as some people would say interfere. But if disagreements can't be
resolved, then this is why government needs to step in. So anyway I'll...I've said
enough. I'll just, I'll wait to hear comments from the other Members. Thank you,
Chairman.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you, Mr. Molina. Any questions as you look at the revised bill,
Committee Members?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Your recommendation?
CHAIR NISHIKI: If not, the Chair is going to recommend.. .
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Recommendation.
CHAIR NISHIKI: I'll, I'll, I'll wait. Mr. Pontanilla?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. I'm looking at Page No. 2. Treat aquatic...
CHAIR NISHIKI: Page 2.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Yeah. This is (G)(2). G, any person that collects aquatic life
for aquarium purposes shall--and this is number two--treat aquatic life in a humane
manner. For the purposes of this section, inhumane treatment of aquatic life includes
intentionally, knowingly, recklessly, or negligently (a) withholding food for more than 12
hours. I can understand (b) and (c), but for (a) how are we going to say that a fish or
some aquatic animal wasn't fed, you know, after 12 hours? And how do we know...you
know, we get kids that do have aquariums. Do they understand that they gotta feed the
fish that certain time of the day? How do we convey that message to those that, you
know, want to raise or have aquatic animal as pets? You know, how do we convey this
message to them that these are the rules? That's my concern.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Mr. Molina, go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah. If I could just offer my, my comments?
CHAIR NISHIKI: Yeah.
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: I think Member Pontanilla brings up a point that, you know,
worthy of discussion. I think for a pet... in general, any pet that you plan on raising, it
comes with the expectation that you treat it with some form of humaneness or guideline.
I mean, you know, I, I, I can understand where Mr. Pontanilla is coming from. I mean
we, we don't take something to be our pet and then let it to...go to starve or...I mean we
have to look at ourselves. I mean do, do we starve ourselves 12 hours or more? So, you
know, if, if, if you're, you're taking an animal, an organism and raising it and just letting
it go basically, and feeding it when you want without looking at any specific guidelines
or doing research on, you know, what makes the animal exist, then maybe people
shouldn't be pet owners at all if, if you don't follow any set guidelines yourselves on, you
know, when to feed the fish or, or at least looking through a guideline like this thing that
I've provided for the Committee, you know. I mean there's scientific data out there on,
you know, when you should be feeding your fish and so forth. So maybe people
shouldn't be pet owners at all if they're not going to treat their animals in a
recommended, I guess, humane way. So I just offer that, that thought for, for discussion,
Chairman.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Mr. Chairman, yeah, I'd like to thank Member Molina for
providing the...us with that information, but some of my...one of my concern is that, you
know, when you do have children, you know, sometimes they urge their parents to
purchase a fish so that they can at least raise or, you know, as pets. And, and, you know,
unless the people that are selling the fish notify the kids in regards to how to properly
take care of aquatic animal as pets, then it, it would be fine. But, you know, sometimes
you go to different functions, they give away fish. So how do we handle that? And then
the other thing, one testifier this morning testified that, you know, when they...according
to the testifier, she runs this business. She has a State license, and there are times when
they need to prepare fish for transport. How does this bill affect, you know, businesses
like hers in regards to this particular ordinance?
CHAIR NISHIKI: That is a question?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: That is a question.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Okay. Staff? Mr. Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Well, I wish that person was here. Are we making references
to the Ocean Center -VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: No.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --or the collector?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: This is one that she holds the...well, she orders the fish from
these providers --
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. She...
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: --and, and she's the one that takes the order, and then, you
know, she needs to prepare and the like, and she holds -COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: And, Mr. Chair, I think she's still in -VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: --a license.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --the gallery I guess if you'd indulge her response to
Mr. Pontanilla's question.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Any objections from Committee Members to calling Mrs. Koch?
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Yeah, but my question is looking at (2)(a) how does that affect her?
CHAIR NISHIKI: Yeah. I'm going to call her.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Okay. Fine.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Young lady? Chair apologizes if you're not young.
ALL: . (Laughter).. .
CHAIR NISHIKI: I don't know how else to say it. I don't know, I might offend people, I don't
know. Go ahead.
MS. KOCH: Um, if...in the essence it kills the fish. He--for a lack of a better word--poops in
the bag and poisons himself so causes a bit more detriment than good in the long run in
the bigger scheme of things.
CHAIR NISHIKI: So what you are saying is that (a) is necessary to be humane?
MS. KOCH: Correct. If you want preserve to life. yes, for shipping purposes. yes.
CHAIR NISHIKI: So you have no objections to this area?
MS. KOCH: By objections do you mean I agree with it or I disagree with it?
CHAIR NISHIKI: Yeah. It says here--this is under "the treatment of aquatic life in a humane
manner"--for the purpose of this section, "inhumane treatment of aquatic life" includes
intentionally, knowingly, recklessly, or negligently withholding food for more than
12 hours. Is that a area that would be considered inhumane to hold it for more than
12 hours without feeding it?
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MS. KOCH: No. If you think about it...1 mean sunup to sundown is roughly 12 hours. Fish
sleep, with regards to reef fish, and when you sleep you obviously don't eat. Many
people eat dinner about 7:00, they get up at 7:00 in the morning, have coffee, and then go
for breakfast, and that's, I mean, 12 hours right there. So I don't know.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Mr. Pontanilla, any other questions in regards to this?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Yeah. And the reason why I ask this question is I, I don't know
when you're preparing the fish for transport, like say withholding food for more than
12 hours.
MS. KOCH: That, that's for the best interest of the fish, and it's not like I grab a fish and keep
him in the dark for two weeks. You know, the idea is to prepare him for shipping and get
him to his destination as soon as possible for the overall health and survival of the fish.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: So withholding the fish...feeding the fish within 12 hours is
okay then?
MS. KOCH: No, it's not, because if you feed him he's going to poo in the bag -VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Okay.
MS. KOCH: --and it's, it's toxic, it's ammonia. I mean you can't sit in a bathroom and hang out
in your feces for, you know, a while. I mean it's not healthy, it's not sanitary.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Okay. 'Cause this ordinance read as (2)(a)...1'm looking at the
(a) part, withholding food for more than 12 hours. So I, I don't know how long it takes
for you to prepare that fish, more than 12 hours withholding food before it transport or
within that 12-hour period.
MS. KOCH: Well, another one of my concerns now that we're off on this tangent is, you know,
say somebody...animal control gets a phone call and says, hey, I think she's not feeding
her fish every 12 hours. He shows up and, you know, an hour before I just fed my fish
or -CHAIR NISHIKI: No. You know.. .
MS. KOCH: --whatever the circumstances were. Who's to say?
CHAIR NISHIKI: Young lady, I'm going to stop you right now, okay?
MS. KOCH: Oh, sorry.
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CHAIR NISHIKI: Okay. No, that's okay. I, I, I'm just asking you that you people do not feed
your fishes for a reason.
MS. KOCH: Correct.
CHAIR NISHIKI: And it is over 12 hours that you don't feed them in order to send them to the
mainland.
MS. KOCH: Prepare them for transit, correct.
CHAIR NISHIKI: And the reason is, is because they will die in their stool and urine.
MS. KOCH: Correct.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Okay. And, and, and we heard, I think, one of the...1, I don't like to refer it
as this, but one of the gentlemen that dives for a living, he was saying that maybe we
ought to look at trying to gauge the...what is created, and, and have some law against
that. But in this area we thank you for your clarification.
MS. KOCH: Thanks.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Chair?
CHAIR NISHIKI: More questions -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: I need to ask...yeah, on the same line.
CHAIR NISHIKI: --in this area?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: So you mentioned that if you feed the fish and then the
waste they produce in the water is toxic to them. Now in the ocean they pass their waste
also. It's just that the volume is larger in the ocean?
MS. KOCH: Correct. I mean they're not confined. I mean ocean currents obviously come
through. You know, it's kind of like flushing a toilet. You know what I mean? You
move it on. But, you know, if you feed a fish, you prepare him for shipping, I mean he's
going to go to the bathroom so.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: And, and so in that container that you ship it in, I'm
assuming you provide the oxygen for the water.
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MS. KOCH: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Because do you tie it up? I mean do you seal it where
there's no outside oxygen going in?
MS. KOCH: Correct. You use medical-grade oxygen. So yeah, it's the highest standards you
could possibly give them.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right. Okay. Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Mr. Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah. Thank you, Chair. And thanks again, Kim. With
regards to the number of hours you, you starve the fish, typically to...where do you
transport your fish to typically?
MS. KOCH: I'd like to not call it starving, I'd like to call it purging 'em. That's actually the
trade name. And depending upon the fish itself, obviously the size of the fish, certain
fish need different amounts of time. So that's pretty vague. I don't know where to go
from there.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: So okay, so obviously it's more than 12 hours. I...it's in
relation to Mr. Pontanilla's inquiry. So can you give us, you know, is it 24 hours
. . . (inaudible). . . have you, have you had to starve or excuse me -MS. KOCH: Purge.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --purge. Okay. We'll use the industry term.
MS. KOCH: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: So you had to purge fish for more than 12 hours, that's
correct?
MS. KOCH: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: And what's the longest in your experience as a...in your...in
the industry how long have you had to purge a fish from not.. .
MS. KOCH: Well, when you...if you know fish and you monitor fish...I've been on all aspects
of it. I've actually seen fish go for sometimes four days, and they are still pooping--for
lack of a better word--large amounts. So once again it depends on the fish. If you're
talking a tiny little fish or, you know, you're talking a little bit bigger fish as to, you
know, their digestive system it varies dependent upon the fish. But 12 hours I think
is...if you're looking to kill fish, you know, that, that's definitely a way to go. But, you
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know, that's what, you know, someone had mentioned getting both sides together to
come up with something that everyone agrees upon, and I think that would be a great
thing to get. Maybe schedule a meeting today if you guys wanted to get something
productive rolling to get input from everyone.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Any other questions? Seeing none, any other areas, Mr. Pontanilla, besides
that one that you have a concern with? And when there is a motion made, we can look at
these areas. Any other questions?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: That, that, that's all the question I had, but she brings up a pretty
good idea about getting the sides together so that when we pass something out, that, that,
you know, we're all comfortable with. Thank you.
CHAIR NISHIKI: So are you making a suggestion?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Um. Yeah. Yes.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Okay. Any other comments from Committee Members? Ms. Johnson?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah. And, and I understand that we're not fish collectors or
whatever, but if in order to move the bill out of Committee we did not include (a) I have
no problem, you know, with moving the bill forward without that component. Because it
would appear that just from my outside observation how are we going to know whether a
fish was fed within 12 hours or not? It's kind of a moot point. So my suggestion would
be that in the interest of trying to...because Mr. Molina has, you know, supported this,
and I think the community supports this. Plus we do have other items. I would rather
when we get to that point just, just not include that as one of the components. That's my,
my suggestion, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR NISHIK1: Okay. Mr. Pontanilla, remarks? And, and this is not holding you to whether
you support it or not, but just a -VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Yeah. Thank you.
CHAIR NISHIKI: --question about if by eliminating it -VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Yeah.
CHAIR NISHIKI: --are there any other concerns that you may have?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: No. That's all the concern that I had in regards to this particular
bill, and 1 thank Member Johnson for saying what she said. I would agree to that. That
way at least, you know, we don't kill a business. And then the other thing is that people
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that do have aquariums at home, especially children that, you know, they're not subject to
something like this here.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Mr. Molina, any remark, comments?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah. Yeah. With, with the bill that was just passed if maybe
Staff could comment or Corporation Counsel. There is a fine for violations. Is there
anything in the bill that addresses some form of animal cruelty? Because the reason I say
this because, you know, in, in looking at...back at that story of the 600 fish on the Big
Island it mentions in there while not illegal many Big Island and Oahu residents who
called West Hawaii Today deemed the act a travesty or shame on, on that particular day.
Because if, if a collector goes out there and maybe through some type of negligence, they
catch the fish, all these...a whole bunch of fish die or make, do they face some type of
punishment? I mean in terms of cruelty. Now as far as the, the bill that we just passed,
Mr. Chairman, so that would address individuals who are, I guess, what, not permitted to
catch fish? But are there any components in there that relates to cruelty -COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: There's a penalty.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --and abuses?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: There is a penalty.
CHAIR NISHIKI: I don't think so, but I'll ask Staff and also Corporation Counsel just so that...
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: And that was...oh, if I may add, Mr. Chairman, that was also
the impetus for looking at the cruelty angle because of what happened on the Big Island.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Yeah. Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: You know, 'cause we'd hate to see collectors or anybody out
there just going out and, you know, with no heart, catching all these fish, then the fish,
you know, and not doing it in an appropriate way, and then look at all these resources that
went.
CHAIR NISHIKI: We'll answer your questions and-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah.
CHAIR NISHIKI: --then I'll make a statement also.
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Okay. But, Staff, Corporation Counsel?
MR. KANESHINA: Thank you, Chair. Member Molina, while the bill, the bill...the revised
draft bill that was just passed doesn't explicitly have penalties for cruelty to animals, it, it
does have some language in there that allows for the "enforcement department", so
animal control, Department of Police, park rangers, upon the renewal or the application
of the permit, to provide feedback to the Director of Finance. So he can, you know, use
that in his judgment as to if a permit's going to be issued or revoked or suspended. So it
doesn't have specific penalties, dollar, you know, monetary penalties, but I guess it does
have, it could have penalties meaning your permit could be revoked or suspended or not
approved.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. So but no criminal prosecution basically in, in, in a
case like that of what happened then on the Big Island?
MR. KANESHINA: Again, no.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: And no monetary fine then? So it's just basically permit being
revoked. They could then come up with their own administrative rules, I guess, or can
they?
MR. KANESHINA: Again, it doesn't have any sort of cruel...it does not address the cruelty
aspect of it.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Mr. Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah.
CHAIR NISHIKI: I think it's important personally to pass this bill if you feel strongly about it;
however, as the introducer, I am not going to step on your toes if you -COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: No.
CHAIR NISHIKI: --have some concerns and would not, not want to deal with it today. Because
the Chair is about to make a motion to pass...try to pass this bill with the amendments.
basically threw it out there
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Mr. Chairman, you know,
for the Committee, and I'll leave it to the Committee Members to make the decision.
Although if not today, someday I would like to see at least some component in there that
addresses some...the cruelty issue or at least to send a strong message to those who are
out there collecting that there are guidelines to follow. I mean we've heard from some
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folks here today. I'm sure they're, they're, they're using best practices, but we also got to
make sure that there are no abuses. And if there are those who try to abuse that this is
what they could face instead of just only a permit revocation. So but I'll leave it to the, to
the Committee, you, Mr. Chair, and I certainly appreciate your, your leadership in this
direction as well, and, you know, and the other Members, their input and their manao in
sharing their concern.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Okay. I, I just want to know if (a) is left out do you have a problem with
passage of this bill?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: I have my personal opinions, but, you know, it's a start. We
have to start someplace, you know, -CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --and at the same time put it out there and see what happens
in, in a year or six months or et cetera.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you. Any other questions from Committee Members or statements?
Because again if there is no other concern, the Chair is going to entertain a motion to
pass. But I want -COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Recommendation.
CHAIR NISHIKI: --to hear from Committee Members.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Recommendation.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Recommendation - the Chair would recommend that a motion is made to
revise the bill as described in your amendments that was handed out at the beginning of
the meeting.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: So, Mr. Chair, I would move...
MR. KANESHINA: Excuse me, Ms., excuse me, Member -COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I, I don't think.. .
MR. KANESHINA: --Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah, that's fine.
MR. KANESHINA: Brief recess, please. Brief recess, please.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Short recess. ... (gavel)..

PUBLIC SERVICES COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

June 16, 2010

RECESS:

11:18 a.m.

RECONVENE: 11:20 a.m.
CHAIR NISHIKI:
. (gavel). . . Public Services meeting, please reconvene. Chair made an
error. The Chair would entertain a motion to recommend passage on first reading of the
proposed bill.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: So moved, Mr. Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Second.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Moved and second that we adopt on first reading the proposed bill reading
"A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING CHAPTER 6.04, MAUI COUNTY
CODE, PERTAINING TO ANIMAL CRUELTY [.sic]". Any discussion before I ask for
amendments? Jo Anne Johnson?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Oh, I, I was just going to make the first amendment -CHAIR NISHIKI: Go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: --which was to...do you want me to go ahead with the first
amendment?
CHAIR NISHIKI: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. I move to amend in the proposed bill under Section
(G)(2), I move to strike Section (a), which includes the renumbering of (b) and (c). I
move to strike that.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Second.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Moved and second we strike under (G)(2)(a) -COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Two, (a). Yes.
CHAIR NISHIKI: --language saying "withholding food for more than 12 hours". Any
discussion?
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: . . (Inaudible). . .
CHAIR NISHIKI: Seeing none, all those in favor say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
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CHAIR NISHIKI: All those opposed? Motion carried, four nothing, Jo Anne Johnson,
Medeiros, Mateo, Nishiki; excused, Kaho'ohalahala, Pontanilla, and Victorino.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Nishiki, and Councilmembers Johnson, Mateo, and
Medeiros.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Vice-Chair Pontanilla, and Councilmembers Kaho'ohalahala and
Victorino.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Any other amendments?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, Mr. Chair. I move to revise Section 6.04.010 by
deleting "for these purposes" in the definition of aquarium purposes, and to insert the
sentence, "The term aquarium purposes shall not include the collection of aquatic life for
consumption or for sale of consumption."
CHAIR NISHIKI: Any second?
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Second.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Looking for a second.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Mr. Mateo already second.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Oh, I'm sorry. Jo Anne?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah. I'm...all, all that I'm doing is, you know, I'm just
following what has transpired, and I'm following along with the memorandum. So I
think it's justified based on some of the concerns that were expressed initially. And so I
do support this measure.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Okay. So the motion is to delete from Section 6.04.010 to delete "for these
purposes" in the definition of aquarium purposes, and "The term aquarium purposes shall
not include the collection of aquatic life for consumption or for sale of --
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: For consumption.
CHAIR NISHIKI: --or for sale for consumption."
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Correct.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Any discussion? Seeing none, all those in favor say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR NISHIKI: All those opposed? Motion carried. Seeing four ayes, Johnson, Medeiros,
Mateo, and Nishiki. Excused are Victorino, Pontanilla, and Kaho'ohalahala.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Nishiki, and Councilmembers Johnson, Mateo, and
Medeiros.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Vice-Chair Pontanilla, and Councilmembers Kaho'ohalahala and
Victorino.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, Mr. Chair. I would move the following, that in the
proposed bill we revise Subsection 6.04.040(G)(2)(b) to delete "exposing to air" and to
insert in its place the following, "negligent exposure to air which results in the death of
aquatic life."
CHAIR NISHIKI: Any second?
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Second for discussion.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Motion again is to revise Section 6.04.040(G)(2)(b) to delete "exposing to
air" and to insert in its place "negligent exposure to air which results in the death of
aquatic life." Any discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Mr. Chair?
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CHAIR NISHIKI: Jo Anne?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: The, the only thing I would mention is that because we
eliminated (a), (b) now will become (a).
CHAIR NISHIKI: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: So that's a technical thing which I know Staff will deal with.
CHAIR NISHIKI: We'll allow Staff to make those changes if there are no -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Substantive changes.
CHAIR NISHIKI: --objections.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: No objections.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Okay. Any discussion? All those in favor say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR NISHIKI: All those opposed? Motion carried - Johnson, Medeiros, Mateo, Nishiki;
excused, Victorino, Pontanilla, and Kaho'ohalahala.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Nishiki, and Councilmembers Johnson, Mateo, and
Medeiros.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Vice-Chair Pontanilla, and Councilmembers Kaho'ohalahala and
Victorino.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Another amendment?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, Mr. Chair. In that same section which would now be
renumbered as 6.04.040(G)(2) it would now be the (a) section, I move to delete

PUBLIC SERVICES COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

June 16, 2010

"exposing to temperature fluctuations of more than a two degree difference from the
water they were collected in."
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Second.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Seconded to delete under that same section the words "exposing to
temperature fluctuations of more than two degree differences [sic] from the water they
were collected in." Any discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: No.
CHAIR NISHIKI: All those in favor say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR NISHIKI: All those opposed? Motion carried, Johnson, Medeiros, Mateo, and Nishiki;
excused, Victorino, Pontanilla, and Kaho'ohalahala.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Nishiki, and Councilmembers Johnson, Mateo, and
Medeiros.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Vice-Chair Pontanilla, and Councilmembers Kaho' ohalahala and
Victorino.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes. And the final motion that I will be making is to revise
Subsection 6.04.040(G)(2) and it will now be (b) to insert the word "intentionally" at the
beginning of the phrase so that the phrase reads as follows, "intentionally causing the
death of aquatic life."
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Second.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Been moved and seconded to add the word "intentionally" under
6.04.04 [sic] and then the alphabets to be changed to add "intentionally" to the sentence
saying, "intentionally causing the death of aquatic life." Any discussion? Seeing none,
all those in favor say "aye".
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COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR NISHIKI: All those opposed? Motion carried - Johnson, Medeiros, Mateo, Nishiki;
excused, Victorino, Pontanilla, and Kaho'ohalahala.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Nishiki, and Councilmembers Johnson, Mateo, and
Medeiros.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Vice-Chair Pontanilla, and Councilmembers Kaho'ohalahala and
Victorino.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Any other amendments to the motion?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: There are no further amendments, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Any discussion of the motion as amended?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR NISHIKI: Jo Anne?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I just want to thank Mr. Molina for introducing the bill, and
of course we've, you know, even at my home computer I've gotten many, many letters of
concern on both sides of the issue. But I think that we're trying to do the best that we
can. I certainly think that this bill will bring attention to the problem that exists. It will
certainly not resolve all the problems, and I look at it as more of a deterrent to at least try
to get fish the same kinds of rights and protections that other living species have. So I, I
commend the individuals who do humanely treat the fish when they are taking them and
who have with respect to the animals done everything that they possibly can. I think
these are not the people. I think that so many times it's, it's the underground currents that
end up happening, people who don't know what they're doing, who don't understand
what the role and responsibility is. I think this will certainly put them on notice, and
people may think twice about adopting fish as pets without proper knowledge and proper
handling. And perhaps the most caring person in the world would say the best place that
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you can leave fish is in their natural habitat where they can live out their lives just as
we're living out ours. Thank you.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Any other discussion to the motion as amended?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Chair?
CHAIR NISHIKI: Oh, I'm sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: You know...that's okay.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: I just wanted to add my comments, and thank you and the
Committee for undertaking both of these matters. And, you know, I, I appreciate the, the
folks who are doing the collecting. I mean it shows they care. And like Member Johnson
said, you have folks out there who are poaching and doing things illegally. Now what,
what this Committee has done, there is a set of rules now to consider, and for those who,
you know, abuse the business--if you want to call it that--there's some consequences that
they could face now whereas there were practically none before. So I just want to thank
you, Mr. Chairman, and my fellow colleagues for, for taking this. And, and it sends a
message Statewide, maybe globally that Maui County cares about their resources, and
these are the things people come here to, to, to experience. People move here because of
our resources. We've heard it many times, I came here because of the beautiful weather,
the, the ocean, et cetera. Well, here's one nother way we're showing the world and the
State that Maui County cares. You know Maui County has been known for doing, I
guess, cutting-edge legislation, taking the lead on a lot of things. So this may be
something else that other counties may look at as well. As a matter of fact, I did receive
from one of the Big Island Councilmen who's considering legislation along these lines as
well. So the bottom line is protecting our resources and respecting our culture. And so I
thank you, Mr. Chair, for your leadership in this as well. Thank you.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you. If there was one thing that the Chair wants to say to those of you
out there, Mrs. Koch and, and your, and your friends. We all live here together, and I
think we live here because Maui's a special place. One disturbing thing was, was again
for both sides...I'm also one of the biggest abusers of name calling, and I, and I'm trying
at my age to cool it a little. But this was no easy decision for any of us. As you saw in
the last meeting, the entire meeting was taken up by public testimony. But I think as we
weighed these concerns, it was almost necessary for us to knowing what the general
public was feeling towards Maui County and how we conduct our lives here. And I think
most of us would not be here unless you really cared about fair treatment of each other
whether you be newcomers or kamaainas, similarly how we treat that ocean environment
that surrounds the entire County of Maui. And I think whether you collect or whether
you view you have some compassion towards these ocean animals. Hopefully, this will
make it so that we speak on behalf of these animals in however they're treated that they
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are also asking us, hey, we cannot speak but make sure no one abuses us. I can only say
this when a lady that came to testify the other day said as she was a teacher of a school,
mind you, and she was going to perhaps create an aquarium. And then she started
reading up on the concerns when you start an aquarium, and she just said she found in her
heart that she couldn't begin to start to understand how capturing this fish and then
treating it had many consequences if you don't do it in the proper way. So I would hope
that these legislations in essence make us here in Maui County the sensitive, caring
people that all of you, I feel, want to be. And so with that in mind...oh, you have
something else to say?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes. I just wanted to -CHAIR NISHIKI: I'm sorry. Go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: --just make the statement, this also includes the filing of the
communication?
CHAIR NISHIKI: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Okay. So it is again the adoption of "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE
AMENDING CHAPTER 6.04, MAUI COUNTY CODE, PERTAINING TO ANIMAL
CONTROL." And this would be the adoption of the amendments also.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: And the filing.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Any other discussion? All those in favor say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR NISHIKI: All those opposed? Motion carried — Johnson, Medeiros, Mateo, Nishiki;
excused, Victorino, PontaniHa, Kaho'ohalahala.
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VOTE:

AYES: Chair Nishiki, and Councilmembers Johnson, Mateo, and
Medeiros.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.:

Vice-Chair Pontanilla, and Councilmembers Kaho'ohalahala and
Victorino.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: Recommending FIRST READING of revised proposed bill and
FILING of communication.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Again, thank you people of Maui County for attending this meeting and this
meeting is adjourned. .. .(gave/). . .
ADJOURN: 11:37 a.m.
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